
17 June 2014 

 

Miss T. Thorburn 

‘Meroogal’ 

Nowra 

 

 

Dear Tot 

 

I am taking this opportunity to be so bold as to 

introduce myself to you. I have been spending some 

time at Meroogal and enjoying many of the things 

that you probably love about the place too.  

 

More importantly, I also want to deeply apologise 

that I have been reading your diaries. I know that 

this is very presumptuous of me and could be 

construed as quite rude, but I love your everyday 

stories. If I am now in this honest state of 

confession I must also tell you that I have been 

reading your books and playing the records at 

Meroogal too. I have even made copies of some of 

your pianoforte music and attempted to play it…my 

playing skills are very poor though! 

 



The other day I was reading your great niece 

June’s account of how you like to “…sit on the side 

verandah and wait for the postman to come each 

morning at 11 o’clock, he would bring the letters 

and the SMH.”  She wrote that “Aunt Tot was 

usually the one who read out loud. She had a good 

voice and it was her personality too....” After 

reading June’s words I thought that you might 

welcome some new mail now. 

 

Like you, I live in the local area and I know many 

of the places, people and events that you mention, 

hence my interest in the happenings at Meroogal.  

If writing to you is too forward of me please let me 

know as I do not wish to offend.  I would love to 

write to you again.   

 

Yours Sincerely 

Anna Glynn 

‘Songforest’ 

Jaspers Brush 



20th June 2014 

 

Miss T. Thorburn 

‘Meroogal’ 

Nowra 

 

 

Dear Tot 

 

Just sitting here in the winter sun writing to you as 

three glorious king parrots land on my verandah. It 

makes me think of your diary entry on Saturday 

28
th
 January 1893 “Sid shot parrots & a curlew 

went to Nowra in the afternoon & to tennis…” I am 

kind of glad that Sid is not here today!  

After my visit to Meroogal last week, when I looked 

at your obviously well-loved sheet music for H.M.S 

Pinafore, I went to the Nowra Library. Well that 

was a serendipitous thing to do as they had some 

old vinyl records that they were giving away. 

Guess what - H.M.S Pinafore was sitting there 

waiting to go to a good home. It has come home 



with me and I will now think of you and Meroogal 

whenever I play it. 

 

Does the postman blow a whistle when he delivers 

the mail to you? I love to get mail too but our letter 

box is one mile away so I do not even know what 

our postman looks like. 

 

I have included a cutting from this week’s South 

Coast Register which I thought you might enjoy. 

Meroogal will be having an archaeological dig for 

children in the next school holidays. We can 

imagine together their squeals of delight when they 

unearth some treasures in your garden! 

 

As I haven’t heard from you I am hoping it is all 

right to continue writing.   

 

Yours Sincerely 

Anna Glynn 

‘Songforest’ 

Jaspers Brush 

 

 










